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The School Games Federation of India (SGFI), recognised by the Ministry of Youth Affairs & 
Sports (MYAS), Government of India and affiliated to the International School Sport Federation 
(ISF), wishes to bring to the notice of all schools, affiliated units, and stakeholders the following 
important update: 

Suspension of Affiliation of CBSEWSO and IBSSO 

As per the decision of the Executive Committee of SGFI in its meeting held on 09th August 2025, 
the following bodies have been suspended with immediate effect (23rd August 2025) as per the 
provision of the SGFI Constitution : 

1. CBSE Board School Games Welfare Society (CBSEWSO) 
2. International Board School Sports Organization (IBSSO) 

Impact of the Suspension 

• Both CBSEWSO and IBSSO will no longer enjoy any rights or privileges as affiliated units 
of SGFI until further orders. 

• All State/UT units, committees, and officials of SGFI are directed not to engage in any 
administrative, organizational, or sporting interaction with these suspended bodies. 

• Schools and Students are NOT affected: 
o Students of CBSE-affiliated schools shall continue to participate in SGFI 

events through the CBSE Unit, and their participation rights remain fully protected. 
o Students of IB-affiliated schools or any other schools coming under IBSSO shall 

continue to participate in SGFI events through their respective State/UT SGFI units, 
wherever such schools are situated, with full and unrestricted rights. 

o This ensures that no student-athlete is denied participation in SGFI competitions 
solely because of these suspensions. 

• All SGFI-affiliated units across India have been formally informed of this decision. 
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